The two members of the filming team
of the Studio-L Causeni channel were
released

In connection with the illegal detention of two members of the regional TV channel
Studio-L in Causeni by representatives of the so-called security structures of the
Transnistrian region, we inform you that measures were promptly taken by the Bureau
for Reintegration Policies, the Delegation of the Republic of Moldova to the Joint
Control Commission and the Bender Police Inspectorate.

As a result of immediate actions, technician Octavian Lupacescu and cameraman lon
Moroz were released.

Unfortunately, Tiraspol continues the abusive practices of unjustified and illegal
persecution of journalists and public opinion leaders, who inform society about the
realities on the ground.

The problem of restricting and persecuting journalistic activity in the perimeter
temporarily beyond the control of constitutional authorities will be included in the
agenda of discussions at the next meeting of political representatives in the
negotiation process on the Transnistrian settlement.




